








From: K Franco Simmons
To: Public Comment
Cc: Jason Woodbury
Subject: Public Comments for 6/2/2022 Empire Cemetery moratorium
Date: Wednesday, June 1, 2022 2:26:50 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Honorable Board of Supervisors,

As you know, I have been working toward resolving issues regarding Empire Cemetery over
the past few years toward restoring my family's burial rights at Empire Cemetery. I've written
to you and stated in public meetings that multiple generations of my family, the Howard
family, are buried in Empire Cemetery, and that my father, George Howard, has always
intended to be buried in one of the remaining family plots, next to his grandfather, Morris
Howard, great-grandfather Frank Howard, and great-great-grandparents Mathew Howard and
Charlotte Eden Howard, and others. I've stated that when my uncle, Robert Howard passed
away in 2018, city staff did not allow my Aunt Cheryl to bury him in Empire Cemetery with
our family as he fully had expected. There are numerous reasons city staff have given for this,
and I am trying to work through all of them on behalf of my father, George Howard.

Yesterday, I spoke with Nick Wentworth, Special Projects Manager, Parks and Recreation.
Mr. Wentworth informed me that the Director of Parks and Recreation and the District
Attorney are having discussions about placing a moratorium on burials in Empire
Cemetery. He indicated this is to be brought to the Board of Supervisors soon. 

I and my family have not even been afforded the courtesy of any communication from any
City staff member or the DA on this proposed action.

Please encourage staff to be transparent, open, honest and communicative on their intentions
and the intentions of the City with regard to Empire Cemetery, most specifically regarding our
family's burial rights.

Please do not take action to adopt an ordinance and or moratorium on burials at Empire
Cemetery. Please direct staff to take every available means to restore my father's burial rights
at Empire Cemetery, including, but not limited to finding the records of the Howard plots,
finding the available plot that belongs to my father, use GPS tagging for that section, use
ground-penetrating radar or any other technological means to find the available plot, use other
resources such as "Find a Grave" etc. to find burial plots nearby and locate our remaining
plot(s). Please, if by no other resolution, grandfather-in my father's right to be buried with his
father, grandfather and great-grandfather.

Thank you for your consideration.
Kathleen Franco Simmons
2108 Utah Street 
Carson City, NV 89701
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